

NOBLE LAKESIDE PARK NHW NEWSLETTER DECEMBER 2016

OUR THANKS TO KINGSCLIFF POLICE STATION AND THE GOOD GUYS FOR THEIR CONTINUED SUPPORT.

PLEASE NOTE THAT NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NEWSLETTERS ETC ARE NOT CLASSIFIED AS JUNK MAIL.

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR HOLIDAYS ARE JUST AROUND THE CORNER.

Be pre-warned this is the time of the year where when over three million people travel through the coastal areas and unfortunately we do see a spike in stealing at this time. Majority of people arrive for a good time but unfortunately there is always a small element that are opportunistic thieves, and we must all be aware that theft can spoil victims holiday period. LADIES keep an eye on your handbags, credit cards and money purses. FOR THE DRIVERS in the family keep your car keys safely on your person, lock your cars, keep your car windows up when away from the car, plus very importantly all Christmas presents and other goodies should be stowed away out of sight in the boot. And PLEASE look after your wallets your wallet is valuable not only for the money you may be carrying but again your credit cards, drivers licence, and your home address. Keep your Christmas and New Year a happy one. And one more piece of advice make sure your doors and windows are secure when you leave home or retire to bed. Chances are you may not become a victim but don't bury your head in the sand by saying it will never happen to me it very well could.

GOOD NEWS

Our local police have been doing a great job in the community, crime is down in many catogories which I know Noble Park residents will be pleased. Police Are still having problems with Fraud which is mainly due to non-payment at fuel stops. Assaults are still occurring with strong evidence that these are drug and alcohol fuelled.

TWEED COAST CRIME ONLY.

	SEP	ОСТ	NOV
Assaults	11	11	10
Break & Enter	7	6	3
Fraud	13	11	3
Located Vehicle	4	4	3
Malicious Damage	17	10	8
Stealing	33	24	29
Stolen Vehicle	4	5	6

NOTE - STEALING HAS BEEN A PROBLEM OVER THE LAST THREE MONTHS

Our small but active NHW team at Noble Park would like to wish all residence a safe and Happy Christmas and New Year.